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MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 13th JAN 2010 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Derek Moore(Vice Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Jessie 

Cartmell, Douglas Campbell, Dave Paterson (Fife Council), PC’s Sally Kinsell & Mark Thompson 
(Community Police Officers). A Member of the public was Graeme Whyte. 

 
8] Police Report:- Taken early to allow officers back to duty. 
 Spar Test Purchase has been reported through Licensing Laws 
 Undetected crimes in the area, namely 2 house Theft & 2 Vandalism, 7 in total, 3 detected. 
 Police are no longer coming to our Meetings instead they will be holding drop in sessions in Townhill 

CC on the 2nd Wednesday of each month starting on 3rd Feb, 3rd March from 18:30-20:30 then every 
second month from May.  These are combined meetings for Bellyeoman & Townhill areas 

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting … 
 Apologies were received from Donald Heigh, Cllr. William McCulloch & Jim Leslie 
 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by Douglas 

Campbell and seconded by Jessie Cartmell. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: 

Bus Station Problems :-.  Ongoing.  Cllr Mogg 
QMH & Robertson road Parking:-  Still problems. Ongoing, since Director responsible resigned.  
QMF :- No response, Ongoing. 
Leys Park Road Car Park:- Ongoing, Derek stated that there are Lighting and Planning issues. 
Sinclair Gardens Roundabout :-  Light phasing for traffic from Townhill Road is still a major issue at peak 
times, Ongoing. 

 Ground to North of School:- Out to Tender, trying to keep it in house with  Building Services.  
Ongoing 

 Pathway in Park (next to New Nursery) including Lighting at recycling area:- Funding issues, 
check with Andrew Howarth (Fife Council),  Ongoing. 

 Bellyeoman Road Pot Holes :- Ongoing. 
 Coop Verge Damage :-  2010/11 project. Ongoing. 
 Buses :- Wilma received a letter from Stagecoach with apologies, Random observations read out, 

Wilma to follow up. 
New Row Parking :- Continuing Problems, Ongoing.  Possible bollards or police control. 
Sponsorship of Roundabouts :-  Dave Paterson stated that this was a Community Services Project in 
Glenrothes but did not know who would be responsible in Dunfermline? 
New Museum :- Ongoing. 
Aberlour House Witch Brae :-  12 – 22  is a boys home, Dave Paterson to investigate. 

  
 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing further to report that was not covered later in 

the agenda.  
 
5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 
Correspondence Received: 
 
Party Details 
Fife Council Planning Committee Agenda 011209 
Fife Council City of Dunfermline Area Committee 091209 
Fife Council Fife Structure Plan 
Fife Council COD Proposals for Disbursement of Trust Fund Interest 
Fife Council Updated Financial Guidlines 
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NHS New Cancer Waiting Times Target Stats 
NHS Health & Community Care Services 
NHS Dental decay Prevention 
NHS Rheumatoid Arthritis 
NHS Fair Processing Notice 
NHS Developments 
NHS CHP Update 
Scottish Health Council Connect Newsletter 
Planning Aid Scotland Leaflets 
Scottish Parliament Forth Crossing Bill 
Scottish Parliament Jim Tolson Surgeries 
Rekk UK Youth Shelter 
Nick Clegg Real Change for Dunfermline 
Fife Environment Trust Newsletter 2009 
Parliamentary update December 2009 
EMails 9 in No, all read out. 
 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 No treasurer, no report 
 
7] Council Issues: 
 Gritting and Bin collection issues:- We were very concerned over the past month due to the bad 

weather, there was a lack of these services in our Community Council Area. The black bins were left for 
up to 4 weeks in some areas between uplifts and residents were left with no details of alternative 
arrangements.  There were access problems in some areas due to the fact that NO gritting had been 
carried out and the sight of a snow plough was a rare occurrence.  Please ensure that services are in 
place in the future.  

 
9] AOCB: 

State of the roads?, This is an ongoing problem due to the bad weather. 
Bin emptying? This is an ongoing problem due to the bad weather; a separate Lorry should pick up 
the additional black bags. 
Robertson Road Flower bed removal, best thing to happen for road and pedestrian safety, Well 
Done. 
Cemetery Drains are still an issue, require clearing due to flooding, Jessie reported. 
Dave Paterson is leaving in March for pastures new, we wish him all the best and thank him for all his 
help in the past.  A replacement for his role will follow. 
Derek gives his Apologies for the next Meeting. 

 
 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 10th FEB 2010 at 7.00pm in the 

Jean Mackie Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.05pm. 
 

 
Signed: 
 
 
 
Date: 
 

 


